

STATION ROAD KNOWLE SOLIHULL B93 0PT 01564 773 348 WWW.ARDEN.SOLIHULL.SCH.UK

17 February 2023

Dear Parent / Guardian

Please note that Progress Review 3 (PR3) for your child is now available on Edulink in the Documents tab.

There are three pieces of information: a "working at grade", an attitude grade and an independence grade.

This is the first time that we are publishing a "working at grade". That grade has been formulated using all of the assessment data so far. It is important to note that the students have only completed 25% of the course and are still at an early stage in their A level learning journey.

Each student will have a learning journey document for each subject in their folders and it may be beneficial to view the Progress Review together with that information. It is important that the grades in the Progress Review are not viewed as forecast grades but are a reflection of where they are at this point in time.

We expect each student's grades to change as they progress through the course. Grades may go up or down with time (as this is their current "working at grade"). The students should become more confident in their skills as time progresses but the load will increase. Similarly, each topic will bring its own challenges. Each subject teacher will talk to their students about their grades and the next steps necessary for improvement. A record of this should be recorded on the Virtual Academic Record (VAR) and we recommend you discuss this with your child. They should understand their grades and be able to explain them and their next steps to you.

There is also a **Parent Consultation Evening on Thursday 9th March** which has been deliberately timed to reflect on this report. You will receive more details about this in a separate email after half term.

Please confirm you have accessed and read this report by completing the online form: <u>HERE</u> by Monday 27th February 2023.

Mr D White & Mr M Lloyd (Head of Sixth Form & Head of Year 12)



















